     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
January 21, 2020
Double H Management office

  4:30pm
Board members present: Chris Wadopian, Josh Cook, Carol Wilson, Greg Kernohan, Don Young                   
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson
Guests: Sarah LaPine, unit 1305 Katie Weeks, unit 701 
Chris called the meeting to order at 4:33pm.   
 Minutes
· Motion: Chris moved to approve November 12, 2019 minutes.  Greg 2nd. All approve.
Recycling update
·   Sarah LaPine and Katie Weeks were in attendance as we were at the end of our trial period for recycling. They would hope the program would continue. Sarah reported that recycling was well received and herself, Katie and husband, were monitoring the bins and have removed bags from recycling and put in garbage bins. They asked if we could get more bins for recycling. Sue had emailed with Nate Burns, WM rep and was told there was no more room at the dumpster area for another bin at least now in the winter months. In addition, as Greg pointed out the owners approved $500 to be spent at the annual meeting. Also Sarah asked if a garbage dumpster could be replaced by a recycling dumpster. Double H will ask WM what the cost difference would be. Sarah will continue monitoring.
· Chris moved to continue the recycling program and keep visiting this in the future. Josh 2nd. All approve.
Association Manager
· Vehicles not moving in the recent storms. Double H asked if the board would support enforcing towing of cars if they were tagged and still didn’t move. Once a vehicle is tagged the owner has 3 days to move the vehicle before it’s towed. The date, time and office phone # is on the tag. If they contact us we can work with them. However, we have owners that wouldn’t move cars once tagged. Vehicles at bldgs. 2, 7, 10 and 13 had some issues. 
· Motion: Chris Moved to approve giving management authority to tag and if vehicle doesn’t move have it towed. Don 2nd. All approve
Maintenance 
· Bldg 14 units C & D-C had stated that they had water running in their slider by the chimney area. They blamed unit D for not shoveling their roof/ice dam. Management encouraged unit D to shovel their roof. Board stated building issue. If management is called we try to work with owners to comply. 
· Bldg 14 also has many vehicles and don’t move between storms.
New Business
· New attorney discussion-Greg and Josh volunteered to organize the search

· Storage lot/dumpster lot-discussion tabled

· Facebook page-Josh opened a FB account for the Stagecoach Townhouse neighborhood only. The intent is to have friendly, neighborly discussion and help each other out. Carol will co administer  with Josh. They suggested putting the FB name on the monthly billing and remind in an email to all owners.
· Walkway-bldg 3-An owner in the building chipped ice over the holidays. This one section was agreed upon by Topher to chip as repairs weren’t made in the summer.
Open Forum
· Carol said her husband has taken a new job in Meeker and she will be joining him in the spring. She will continue to serve on the board unless they decide to sell their unit. 
Financial report
· Board reviewed accounts receivable. One unit is seriously in arrears.

· Motion: Chris moved to collect on past dues for this unit and to ask Sarah Claassen, attorney to write the Demand for Payment letter. Greg 2nd.  All approve
Next board meeting will be Tuesday, March 3rd at 4:30pm Double H office
Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

